
Driving Safety 

 
Dear Members, 

 

We hope this finds you well and look forward to seeing you at the club soon. 

 

We have some recent issues concerning the driving of automobiles that wrong direction while 

going to the parking lot as well as golf cart accidents involving golfer’s texting while driving 

their golf cart and running into the golf cart in front of them.  I will address each of these 

issues below. 

 

Concerning automobile driving direction, you will notice that we have very clearly marked 

directional arrows on the driveway directing you the proper direction, please adhere to this at 

all time.  You will also notice that we have added poles that are changed in front of the 

landscaped triangle in order to separate traffic. (Please see photo)  Please note that the 1-2 

seconds that you may save by driving the wrong direction against the arrows are simply not 

worth the risk of an accident in which you endanger people and property.  If you are in an 

accident and operating your auto in an unsafe manner or driving the wrong direction, you will 

be 100% liable for any problems that occur.  The club reserves the right to disallow people 

and/or vehicles on our club property that are driven in an unsafe manner. 

 

Concerning the operation of golf carts, texting or using your hand phone while the cart is 

moving, please be aware that you are endangering your fellow golfer, our staff as well as 

yourself.  A golf cart hitting a person from behind may prove to result severe physical damage 

to that person or may even prove fatal.  We must not allow this to happen and in the event at 

does, the driver of the golf cart is again, 100% liable for losses to person or property. 

 

We have added to the cart steering wheel a notice that requires you not to use your hand 

phone.  By driving this golf cart, you are accepting the rules on that steering wheel of the 

proper use of the vehicle.  Our caddies have been instructed to politely remind you, if you 

must use your phone, to allow that caddie to drive.  The caddies have the right to refuse 

service if they feel their safety is at risk. 

 

We have one of the best clubs in Southern China that all of our members, your guests and our 

staff share.  We are all proud of our club and I hope that you can receive this letter with the 

good intentions in which it is sent. 

 

Thanks and Best Regards 

 

Tim 

      


